
[bookmark: _gjdgxs]Sacred Heart School – Parents & Friends Association

Minutes of General Meeting – Tuesday 30th July, 2019

	
	Meeting Opened 7.05pm
	Action By
	Date

	Present
	Nat Zegveld, Brent Wilson, Louise Madden, Rebecca Millwood, Cate Pel, Phil Illingworth, Lidia Williams, Neil Reardon, Tahnee Hodgetts
	
	

	Apologies 
	Kim Barrett and Barry Nas
	
	

	Minutes from Previous Meeting
	Minutes from dinner meeting circulated to the committee. 
	
	

	Business Arising
	Structure of P&F - Neil Reardon from Finance in Hobart attend to address P&F questions. 


Attached are his responses to P&F questions.
Summation of response P&F Structure:
1. Requirement that P&F funds are to be handled through the school accounts.
2. Role of P&F treasurer remains unchanged and will have oversight of P&F accounts.
3. P&F funds will need to be authorised through an approved process (Agenda item for August meeting to discuss formal process).
4. Many schools use Qkr for uniform shop and canteen.
5. Preferable not to have a petty cash box. 
6. A cash float for fundraisers can be arranged with advanced notice to Lidia Williams. Any monies spent from the float must be substantiated with receipts (Agenda item for August meeting to discuss formal process).
7. P&F monthly and annual reports will be produced by the school in line with current financial reporting processes.
8. It is not possible for the P&F to view the P&F account electronically as it is the school operating account.
9. A transaction listing can be produced from QuickBooks for the P&F account to check for unauthorised transactions.
10. The school will comply with all financial annual audits and will bear the cost of the audit.  P&F financial audit cannot be separated from school audit report.  However, school will supply a copy of final page of audit stating it has been completed.
Neil Reardon will supply information re. current processes for payment of accounts for P&F via school account.
Summation of response School Fair:
1. Preferential to procure through businesses that will provide an invoice to the school.  However, in the instance where a store account is not available, then the P&F member will be reimbursed by the school through the approved process.
2. There is no approved supplier list.
3. Any suppliers can be added by the school on provision of purchase order/invoice.
4. All cash from the Fair will be receipted in total by the school after the event, with separate record of takings from individual rides/stalls.
5. Invoices from Fair paid as per approved process.
No restrictions on number of Store accounts.
Pre-Fair float (smaller amount, possibility to retain Christmas Carol float) and Fair float (previously $4000).
General Finance:
Lidia Williams able to generate a high level and low-level report of P&F account.
Term deposit not feasible when P&F account incorporated as part of school account.  However, interest can be portioned out based on funds available.
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	Correspondence
	Nil
	
	

	Principal’s Report
	Principal’s Report circulated to the committee 




Playground 
· Review of first stage positive with good usage, will be some variation to allocation of use. 
· Plaque recognizing financial contribution from P&F in process.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Feedback for next area for development, possibly loose parts play (near Phil Illingworth’s shed) and one of the basketball courts (? conversion for soccer), central avenue (Prep to Music room) trampettes in ground, and large slide.  Issues on Western boundary (outside Grade1-2 classes) in regards to retaining walls and drainage.  
· Financial support from P&F for Stage 2 redevelopment (Agenda August meeting).

	Brent Wilson


















Brent Wilson
Cate Pel
	

	Financial Report 
	Financial Report circulated to the committee



	Cate Pel


	

	General Business
	Car boot/garage sale/market stalls
· Term 4 busy.
· Will require parent/volunteer input and coordination.
· Possibility of community service rather than a coordinated fundraiser.
· Discussion around keeping one major fundraiser at the school (Fair) rather than small fragmented fundraisers.
· Decision not to proceed, moved by Cate Pel, seconded by Phil Illingworth.
Hand makers Stall Fair 2020
· Charge per table.
· Guidelines around what is ‘allowed’.
· Decision will be made at the Fair Committee Meeting.
School Fair 2020
· Date confirmed Friday 3rd April 2020
Uniform Committee
· Sarah Axman-Friend and Nicole Martin to be on Uniform committee.  Brent Wilson to email Nicole Martin.
· Discussion around lack of adherence to school uniform/dress code, Brent Wilson will take to Uniform Committee.
School Photo Company
· Negative feedback from 1 person.
· ‘Easy to deal’ with from administration.
· Parents are to provide feedback to Brent Wilson if any issues, please advise parents if approached.
Water Fill Up Stations
· Proposal to install water fill up station near the gym/presentation hall, near the current drink fountain.
· Approximately $3000 purchase and $800 installation.
· Bottle height not specified, and not detailed if school logo on unit is included in price, Phil Illingworth to enquire.
· Discussion around unit paid for by P&F, installation and ongoing costs from school funds (Agenda August meeting).
Rock and Roll Night
· Friday 30th August 2019 6-8pm.
· $10 per family.
· Cash float required.
· Table cloths and garbage bags.
· Grade 6 set up and P&F members.
· Assistance on door required from P&F.
· Notice in newsletter.
· BYO food and drinks.
· Children must be supervised.
MEETING CLOSED 9.35pm
Next Meeting-
Tuesday 27th August 2019 7.30pm
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Financial Report 30th July 2019.pdf
Sacred Heart P&F
Report and Bank Reconciliation as at 30 July 2019

Bank Balance as at 25 June 2019

Receipts
Interest Credit
School Banking
School Banking

Total Receipts

Expenses

Correction #1C

Total Expenses

Balance as at 30 July 2019

Bank Reconciliation as at 30 July 2019
Balance as per Online - CDF Account 2512151 S11

Incomplete Payments

Sacred Heart Playground Installment 2

Incomplete Receipts

Nil

Projected Receipts to end of year - Pending Invoice
2019 Audit

Rock N Roll Consumables

Carols - Float

Carols - Candles

Classroom Allocation

Eucharist M/Tea

St Patrick’s Centenary

Term Deposit held as at 24 Jun 2019
CDF Term Deposit @ 1.950% (Matures 06 Aug 2019)

Total Funds Available to P&F

$80,132.59
$49.52
$22.00
$154.00
$225.52
-$22.00
-$22.00
$80336.11
$80,336.11
-$40,000.00
-$40,000.00
$0.00
-$250.00
-$50.00
-$100.00
-$1000.00
Amount TBC
-$70.00
Amount TBC
-$1,470.00
$11,764.14

$50630.25
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Neil Reardon P&F Structure Response.docx
Operating Model and Financial Requirements:

1. What operating model are other P&F Associations using to facilitate the proposed structure?  

There is a requirement of Shared Funded Schools that P&F funds are handled through the school accounts in the same way as any other funds that are raised on behalf of, and for school purposes.  This has been a recommendation made by our Auditors for several years to reduce the risk of fraud through misappropriation of funds (usually cash).  All other Shared Funded Schools are now operating under this model.  The individual school P&F is a creature of the school and has no legal standing to operate outside the financial accountabilities of the school which has responsibilities to Government and to the Australian Charities and Not-for-Profits Commission (ACNC) in relation to the management of its funds for educational purposes.

2. What is the role of the Treasurer under the proposed structure, given the removal of accounting and financial auditing responsibilities? Is this position then redundant or is it filled by a member of the school?

The role of the Treasurer hasn’t changed and will still have oversight of the P&F accounts (just less hands on).

3. What is the process of requesting a transaction once approved by the P&F? What needs to be presented to the school to have this effected and within what time frame? If request is not completed within agreed time period, what is the process to follow this up, given we will not have access to the account to verify completion?

Purchases made by the school using P&F funds will need to be authorised by the P&F.  This can be done via email (to Brent & Lidia) following approval at P&F meetings.  Invoices from activities such as the fair where P&F members have instigated the purchase will need to be approved and signed by a Committee member (Treasurer) before payment is made by the school.

4. Do other P&F committees use an app like Qkr for Schools (mobile phone payment app)? Please follow link for more information https://www.mastercard.com.au/en-au/about-mastercard/innovations/qkr.html

Many schools use Qkr to collect payment for Uniform Shop / Canteen purchases, but it can also be used for fundraising events such as Mothers Day Stalls, Sausage Sizzles etc., where payment can be collected prior to the event.

5. Do the new guidelines include the option to have a petty cash box?  If so how much would be available?

How often and what would it be used for?  It would preferable not to have one.

6. What would be the process when cash floats are required for small fundraiser activities? Eg cake stalls etc.

A float can be organised with Lidia with plenty of notice.  Any monies spent from the float must be substantiated with receipts.

7. How does the P&F manage requirements for monthly and annual reporting of accounts and funds, and ensuring listed transactions are authorised?

The school will produce monthly and annual reports in line with current reporting processes.  A transaction listing can be produced from QuickBooks for all accounts and made available for scrutiny.

8. It is possible for the P&F to have access to view the P&F account electronically without being authorised to actually make transactions?

No.  The P&F funds will be banked into the school operating account.  Available funds will be reported as per #8.

9. In the event of an unauthorised transaction, how are these raised and corrected? What is the grievance procedure if agreement can not then be made.

Hopefully unauthorised transaction won’t happen!  A transaction listing can be produced from QuickBooks for all accounts and made available for scrutiny.

10. Whose responsibility is it to comply with annual audits, who bears the cost of this and will these be made available to the P&F for review?

The school.  All accounts will be audited in line with current procedures.  Available funds will be reported as per #8.



School Fair:

The school fair currently runs at a profit due to the considerable efforts of the P&F to source items at the lowest possible cost. This includes using various stores that would be outside of those currently listed as 'approved suppliers'. For context, plastic wine glasses cost $500 from our approved supplier however were sourced online for $120. 

1. How do we propose to complete these purchases under the proposed structure, given these are currently made by P&F members and reimbursed upon presentation of receipt? This includes purchases for food, alcohol, serving items, cutlery, serviettes, coin counting machines, etc.

P&F members would still organise any purchases as they currently do and be reimbursed by the school for any purchases where a store account doesn’t operate.  Reimbursements would still need to have the appropriate authorisation and can be processed by the school in a timely manner so that P&F members are not out of pocket.  Every effort should be made to procure from businesses that will provide an invoice to the school (with an official school purchase order).

2. Are the purchases of licences and permits covered under the schools 'approved suppliers' list?

Yes.

3. What is the process of getting a business/organisation that we use for the Fair listed as an approved supplier, given we have long standing arrangements with the majority of these businesses that provide us with significant discounts?

“Approved Supplier”?  As per #1.

4. How would cash transactions be accounted for on the night of the fair, such as our rides which simply take a % cut of money taken with no invoice provided.

All cash from the Fair (or any other fundraiser) will be receipted in total by the school after the event.  Net $ from rides are handled the same.  The organiser/cash handler for the Fair would have a separate record of takings from individual rides/stalls.

5. How are invoices for the Fair paid? Invoices are provided to both office and Fair Committee members, with the treasurer providing authorisation for payment. If these are to go through the office, what oversight do we have to ensure that invoices are accurate?

As above.  Invoices would need to be authorised for payment by the Treasurer and passed to the school for processing.

Thank you,

P&F Committee and Members
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SACRED HEART
CATHOLIC PRIMARY
SCHOOL

www.sacredheartl.tas.edu.au
shsl@sacredheartl.tas.edu.au
ABN: 87 361 757 372

T: (03) 63 311 011

f /sacredheartl
S @shslton

Sacred Heart Principal’s Report
Parents and Friends
Tuesday 30th July, 2019

Catholic
Culture and
Ethos

Sacred Heart Feast Day

Sacred Heart celebrated our Feast Day at the end of Term 2. It was an
opportunity to celebrate who we are and remember that it is the Sacred
Heart of Jesus that gives us the purpose for our school. On this day we
gathered to celebrate Mass and celebrate in activity with one another.

Staff Spirituality Day

Last week all SHS Staff gathered for our Spirituality Day. All Tasmanian
Catholic schools spend at least one day a year reflecting on our
spirituality.

This year we chose, as our focus, Edmund Rice Spirituality. Our school
has two founding religious orders, the Presentation Sisters and Edmund
Rice.

This year we have chosen Edmund Rice spirituality as a way of growing
our own understanding of what it means to work at Sacred Heart. Our
goal on Monday was for each of us to have a clearer understanding of
our purpose of working at SHS. We are also hopeful that each one of us,
as staff, will strive to develop goals of how we can embed, grow and
share our own faith with each member of the SHS community.

One of the through lines that the facilitators utilised was what
contributions do we make to our school? “What matters most at SHS”?
We linked the Pillars of SHS with Edmund Rice Spirituality with the
purpose of further enhancing our behaviours and future actions.

Learning
Environment

Playground Update

Our Playground was opened for use for all children in the last week of
Term 1.

The Playground Team met today to discuss ‘Where to next for SHS?’
They will be considering what are the next greatest priority for SHS based
on our budgets.

As a school we will be putting funds aside for Stage 2. It is likely that for






the remainder of 2019 and early 2020 we will be using this as a time to
discuss, discern and develop the next stage.

We are hopeful that in 2020 the P and F can make a financial support
towards this project.

P and F Playground financial commitment
The P and F arranged two payments for Stage 1 of the playground. We
are hopeful the final payment can be finalised asap.

Teaching and

Learning
Professional Learning Staff
In the past 6 weeks out teachers have been involved in the following
Professional Learning
* Network meetings
* Planning Days for each team
*  Spirituality Day
Professional Learning Community (PLC)
Sacred Heart, along with almost all, Tasmanian Catholic Schools is a
Professional Learning community. A PLC is a group of educators that
meet regularly, share expertise, and works collaboratively to improve the
academic performance of students at SHS.
SHS has been on the journey of growing and enhancing our PLC for the
last 5 years.
We ask ourselves 4 critical questions
* What do students need to know and be able to do?
* How will we know when they have learned it?
*  What will we do when they haven’t learned it?
*  What will we do when they already know it?
Leadership

Principal Meetings
In the past six weeks | have participated in the following meetings
* Northern Principal’'s Conversations
* Reflective Coaching
¢ Cluster Meetings for larger Primary Schools
e CPAT Retreat

Kinder 2020

Parents for Kinder 2020 have been advised of an offer of enrolment for
next year. Our Orientation mornings will be held over three
Mondays/Thursdays in November.

Grade 5/6 Gala Days

Grade 5 and 6 have now participated in 2 Gala Days for 2019. All children
have the opportunity to choose from Netball, Soccer, Football and Tabloid
Sports in the second Gala Day. We play against Launceston Catholic
schools and some independent schools.

The third Gala Day will be held later this term. This is a winter sport Gala
Day and will follow the same sports as listed above.

Our school prides itself on promoting exceptional sportsmanship,
enjoying the company of team-mates and opposing schools, learning new
skills, improving previous skills, a healthy attitude and participating in






competitive sports.

Other
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